March 20, 2020 - Issue #5

## **COVID-19 impacts on St. Vladimir Institute**

# Unprecedented times call for unprecedented measures



For the first time since St. Vladimir Institute opened its doors more than 50 years ago to the Ukrainian-Canadian community and the general public,

we took the unprecedented step this week to lock our doors to members, supporters, friends and neighbours.

Until further notice, 620 Spadina will be closed to all but our resident students, essential staff and tenants. Delivery personnel and service providers will be allowed access between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m.

We took this measure to safeguard our staff and residents from the potentially harmful effects of the COVID-19 virus. We had no alternative but to shut down. St. Vlad's is a busy place. Residents come and go at all hours of the day and night. Our tenant organizations welcome their own visitors. The general public and visitors access our washrooms, meeting rooms and cafeteria facilities.

Closing the Institute indefinitely is not the only precautionary steps taken. Two staff members are working from home. Our kitchen staff has adopted a policy where no two workers are in close proximity to each other. All programming and events at SVI have been cancelled. And, for the first time that anyone can remember, the board of directors conducted its March meeting by conference call and not as a group inside the building.

### Надзвичайні часи вимагають рішучих рішень

Перший раз, відколи понад 50 років тому Інститут Св. Володимира відкрив свої двері українській громаді та всім бажаючим в Канаді, ми змушені зробити надзвичайне рішення цього тижня: ТИМЧАСОВО ЗАКРИТИ ДВЕРІ ДЛЯ ВСІ НАШИХ ЧЛЕНІВ, ВІДВІДУВАЧІВ, ДРУЗІВ ТА СУСІДІВ.

До наступного повідомлення Інститут Св. Володимира буде закритий для всіх, крім студентів резиденції та необхідних працівників. Працівникам з доставкою та по обслуговуванню будівлі дозволено вхід між 9 год. ранку та 5 год. пополудні.

Ці надзвичайні рішення були прийняті, щоб вберегти наших працівників та студентів резиденції від небезпечного коронавірусу-19. У нас не було іншого вибору крім закриття Інституту. Інститут - це дуже людне місце. Студенти резиденції постійно приходять-виходять, вдень і вночі. Постійно приходять відвідувачі до інших організацій під дахом Інституту. Багато відвідувачів та випадкові люди користуються нашими туалетами, аудиторіями та їдальнею.

Закриття Інституту на невизначений термін - це не єдиний запобіжний захід. Двоє наших працівників виконують свої обов'язки з дому. Працівники кухні дотримуються безпечної відстані і ніколи не працюють поруч. Ми тимчасово зупинили всі програми та події в Інституті. Цього березня ми вперше за нашу історію проводили засідання ради директорів у режимі телефонної конференції замість зустрічі в будинку Інституту.

Ми також відчули фінансовий удар.

We are also taking a significant financial hit. For years, the University of Toronto has rented our auditoriums for winter and final exams. But not this spring; the university announced all final exams will be conducted online only. This decision represents a financial loss to SVI of almost \$10,000. In addition, most other venue rentals have been cancelled for the coming months.

Please help us make up for this unanticipated shortfall by clicking here to make an emergency donation.

On behalf of the board of directors, I thank you for your understanding and patience during these challenging times. Please call 416-923-3318 if you have any questions. We encourage everyone to maintain hygienic protocols, stay calm and support one another.

Gregory Hamara President, SVI

Протягом багатьох років Університет Торонто винаймав наші аудиторії на час зимових та підсумкових іспитів. Проте цього року Університет оголосив, що всі підсумкові іспити будуть проводитись в онлайн режимі. Таке рішення означає для нас втрату майже 10 000 доларів. Крім того, всі інші відмовилися від найму щонайменше до літа. Під загрозою також літні винайми.

Дуже Вас просимо допомогти перекрити ці несподівані втрати, натиснувши тут, щоб зробити рятувальну пожертву.

Від імени Дирекції щиро Вам вдячний за розуміння і терпіння у ці непрості часи. Якщо у вас є питання, просимо зателефонувати на 416.923.3318. Ми закликаємо всіх дотримуватися вимог гігієни, залишатися спокійними та підтримувати один одного.

Григорій Гамара Президент Інституту Св. Володимира

#### **CALENDAR of EVENTS**

All programmes, lectures and events are postponed and our building is now closed to the public.

For updates, click here for our Facebook page or here for our website.

If you have an idea for a future event, or if your organization would like to partner with us on something, please contact our Cultural Director, Lidia Smilka, at 416-923-3318 x.104

## Thank you to our cultural programme sponsors:



The St. Volodymyr Foundation







Good things are happening at SVI.

Renew your membership or become a new member today.

www.stvladimir.ca/membership or drop by our office.



### Did you know?

Monthly giving is one of the most valuable ways you can support your favourite causes. Your monthly donations to SVI will provide a steady base for our operations and reduce the "great unknown" of wondering when funds will be received. They help us budget for needed repairs and upgrades because we have the security of regular income.

Monthly giving can help YOU, too, by eliminating the end-of-year scramble to make your charitable donations. You can take the time to plan your support and you can adjust your level of monthly giving to suit your circumstances. And you no longer have to deal with the large output of funds that results from making single annual donations to your favourite causes all at once.

Donations of all types – monthly, one-time, memorial, honorary, bequest, securities – can be made to SVI through CanadaHelps at **www.canadahelps.org** or by clicking **here**. Just choose the donation method that's best for you. Your charitable donation receipt will be generated immediately, or you can choose to combine your multiple donations into one annual donation receipt.

Monthly giving to SVI really is that easy ... and important.

#### Your visionary donation can do any number of positive things:

- improve and expand our cultural and educational programming
- improve our facilities for student residents
- enhance our library resources
- increase available funds for student scholarships
- provide long-term financial stability for our operations
- create a base for our redevelopment plans.

Donations can be made online through CanadaHelps.org by clicking here. Additional donation options can be viewed on our website by clicking here.

Charitable donation receipts will be issued. Reg. No. 11920-4451-RR0001.

# Thank you.

## Visit our website @ www.stvladimir.ca

St. Vladimir Institute | 620 Spadina Ave., Toronto, ON M5S 2H4 | 416-923-3318 | svi@stvladimir.ca

You received this newsletter because you have had contact with SVI in the past. If you don't wish to receive further communications, please forward this email to executive director@stvladimir.ca with the word "Unsubscribe" in the subject line.

Follow Us:

